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Greetings! 
Thank you for the responses we received from our last update letter! We 
love to hear from each of you and thank you for your continued prayers.  
 
Family Update 

https://gemission.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=24e66d25bf6d45737643227b6&id=0b5666cbc9&e=9674af9699


Finnley and Alea are back in school as of this past Monday. It  was a mixture 
of nervousness and excitement for them both a they start this school year. 
They have made great improvements with the Dutch language and that 
makes school a lot easier for them. Please keep them in your prayers 
throughout the school year. It is exciting to watch as they begin to build 
friendships and learn new things! Ava continues to charm us with her new 
words and kind compassionate personality. Her current favourite thing to do 
is to be momma to her baby dolls. Monica and I are looking to continue our 
language studies into the fall. We are making progress but honestly not as 
quickly as Finnley and Alea! 
 
Ministry Update  
We had a team from Washington State serve with us from Aug 19th to the 
26th. It was so exciting to watch how God used them to reach the Dutch 
people! We spent the week doing street evangelism in and around Alkmaar. 
Many good conversations were had and God opened many people’s hearts to 
hear the Gospel! We will be back on the streets with the Kracht om te 
Verenderen evangelism group this coming Saturday.  
I have taken a missionary position at Tyndale Theological Seminary as Project 
Manager. The facility is in desperate need of major upgrading and 
renovations. I will be overseeing and assisting with the work being done. We 
believe this fits in well with our mission here in the Netherlands. Tyndale 
Seminary houses and teaches pastors and church leaders from all over the 
world and these students go back into their communities and further 
discipling and spreading Christ’s church globally. I will be serving at Tyndale 
3 days during the week and the rest of my time is focused on our ministry 
here in Alkmaar.  
Monica continues to do an amazing job meeting and connecting with people 
in our community. She was able to help organize a woman’s day of prayer 
for one of the local churches. This was a great success as 20 woman came 
for the day to enjoy fellowship and alone time in prayer. We are excited as 
God continues to use us and expand our ministry here in North Holland! 
 
Prayer points  

• God be glorified in everything we do.  
• Finnley and Alea as they start a new school year.  
• Continued prayer for the people we reach on the streets. That God 

would water the seeds planted. Pray that God opens the hearts and 
minds of these people.  

• Wisdom for me in my new role at Tyndale, many significant decisions 
regarding the campus facilities need to be made in the coming weeks 
and months.  

• Pray for God’s continued protection and blessing on our family as we 
work in the Netherlands. 



• Pray for our fundraising, that God will continue to grow our support 
team. 

• Praise and thank God! Our prayers have been answered, we have our 
visas approved! 

 
 
2 Corinthians 12:9 
But he said to me, “My grace is sufficient for you, for my power is made perfect in weakness.” 
Therefore I will boast all the more gladly of my weaknesses, so that the power of Christ may 
rest upon me. 
 
 
In Christ, 
The Klumpenhowers 

 
   Click below  

To give! 
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